


The shunt must always be installed into the negative line!

Installing the shunt into the positive line may damage the battery monitor!

All fuses must be located as close as possible to the battery terminals.

All thick lines in the connection diagrams on the left, represent the main current lines. These lines must be wired with a wire type which 
can handle the full battery current!

The battery negative terminal may only contain one cable, which is the one going to the shunt. If there are other cables connected to 
this terminal as well, this may result in wrong readings on the display.

Always connect the battery negative terminal to the ‘BATTERY -’ stud of the shunt. Connecting this terminal to the ‘- SYSTEM’ stud, will 
result in wrong readings on the display.

Make sure that the batteries you install are always in good health, preferably fully charged.


